
TOWN OF CHESTER WATER DEPT. 

 

MONTHLY REPORT- JULY 2025  

 

The water department processed and distributed 7,199,909 gallons of water for the month of 

July. The districts daily average ranged from 219 to 107,000 gallons. The breakdown is: 

Lake Hill Farms- 2,417,000 gal. 

Sugar Loaf- 1,645,100 gal. 

Surrey Meadows- 1,676,600 gal. 

Walton Lake Estates- 1,226,500 gal. 

Fieldcrest- 227,900 gal. (Distribution only) 

Town Hall- 6,809 gal. 

Distribution sampling by us as well as random sampling by Orange County DOH showed 

adequate disinfection levels, and tested negative for any type of bacteria.  

Monthly DOH 360 forms and test results for 6/2025 on all districts were submitted to DOH on 

7/8/2025 

Laboratory testing dates were 7/2 & 7/16 

Mowing dates at the plants were 7/8, 7/9 & 7/18 

Bulk chemicals were delivered on the 7/31 

Did maintenance on the Chevy truck 

Joe took his OCHD field test to get his Water License 

Started 2026 Budget work  

Other Business: 

Sugar Loaf was mostly quiet with routine operations and maintenance. Homeowner installed 

new water line and we put in new shut off at 13 Wood rd. TAM came and fixed an issue at the 

plant for the well pump. Quackenbush reset well #2 to put it back online. We dug around the 

pitless at well #2 to see if there was a leak to figure out cloudy water issue. TAM came to figure 

out issue with Well #1&1A why breaker was tripping, determined there is a short in the wire to 

the well underground. Located a pull box on one side of the tracks. TAM came and ran a 

temporary power line to well #1&1A from plant to well under railroad tracks. Located another 



pull box on opposite side of the tracks. TAM installed two new pull boxes on both sides of 

tracks and cleared old conduit to run wire through.  

Surrey Meadows was mostly quiet with routine operations and maintenance.  Quackenbush 

came and replaced well #9 due to it failing.  

Lake Hill Farms was mostly quiet with normal operations and maintenance. Exercise and 

located all the water main vales in the street. Replaced stem and riser on shut off in driveway at 

75 Lincoln Rd.  

Walton Lake Estates was mostly quiet with routine operations and maintenance. Installed a 

new shut off in the yard at 31 Maple Ln with help from hwy so homeowner can put in new 

valves in house.  

Fieldcrest was quiet with routine operations and maintenance.  


